
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week, we had the pleasure of welcoming prospective families to what was probably our most well 

attended Open Evening to date. The impressive turnout is a reflection of the continued demand for 

places at the College, which led us to increase our PAN (Published Admission Number) last year. Visi-

tors spoke very positively about the breadth of our curriculum and the knowledge and warmth of our 

staff. I was especially proud of our Head Students, Kate, Harley and Daisy, who truly stole the show 

with their welcoming address and set a wonderful tone for the evening. 

I would also like to extend my thanks to the PTFA for providing refreshments throughout the event. 

Their ongoing support is invaluable to our community, not just at events like this, but all year round. I 

hope families took the opportunity to say hello and learn more about the important work the PTFA  

does to help create such a welcoming atmosphere and support so many aspects of College life. If you would like to find out 

more about how you can support our PTFA please email Chris Faulkner at Faulknerc@clystvale.org 

 

It has also been noticeable this term how well students are respecting our rule of no eating on the field or tennis courts. This 

positive behaviour helps keep these teaching spaces clean and tidy for everyone. Staff and visitors have commented on the 

difference this makes, and I would ask parents and carers to pass on our thanks to students for supporting us in maintaining 

high standards across the College. I would also like to take a moment to praise students for the smart way they are wearing 

their uniform, although please can I take this moment to also remind parents and carers that nose studs are not part of our 

College uniform and therefore should not be worn to school. We would appreciate your support in helping us uphold our ex-

pectations. 

 

This week, I and other members of the Senior Leadership Team have had the opportunity to visit a range of lessons. It has been 

a pleasure to see just how well students are engaging with their learning, with high levels of participation and focus evident 

across the College. These visits have been a very positive experience and reflect the commitment of both students and staff to 

making the most of every learning opportunity. 

 

Finally, a polite reminder to parents and carers: please do not drive into the College car park at the start or end of the day. This 

is to ensure the safety of students and staff, as the car park is particularly busy at these times. In addition, please be considerate 

to our neighbours by not parking over driveways or blocking access to properties near the College. Your cooperation is greatly 

appreciated and helps us keep the site and surrounding area safe and accessible for everyone. 

 

Thank you for your continued support – have a good weekend. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mental Health Ambassadors 

 

On Friday we had an amazing morning training this years new Mental Health Ambassadors.  This was run 

by the Mental Health Support team, who work with groups and individuals in the school to promote well-

being.  

 

The students spoke about what they liked about the school, how to promote positive mental health in 

class and around the school site.  The students have come up with some brilliant ideas of how we can 

promote wellbeing and peer support students in the school. Our first steps will be working on posters 

around the school and assemblies for students.  

 

The group will be talking to students about what they think we can do to help our student body so watch 

this space! 

 

Well done to all the year 9 and 10 students involved!   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

We are really excited that, next week, a group of Y13 students will be participating in the final of Im-

perial College’s national ‘Science in Medicine School Teams Prize’. 

 

This competition challenges teams to choose one of the 5 available categories and “design an 

ePoster, which illustrates an idea for combining science and technology with health research to im-

prove lives”. 

 

We had fabulous participation in this competition across the year-group, with 2 teams entering their 

posters. 

 

One team has been shortlisted for the final on Wednesday next week, having entered the ‘British 

Heart Foundation Cardiovascular Prize’ contest.  The remit here was centred around diet and nutri-

tion as a science in the prevention of cardiovascular disease. Students were briefed as follows 

“Posters should outline the scientific foundations for a general or specific dietary plan for actively 

promoting cardiovascular health and provide strategies for evaluation, dissemination and public 

adoption.” 

 

The poster is shown below, which is incredibly professional in design and full of fascinating detail.  

We wish Eliz, Ella, Heidi, Lucy, Millie and Nina lots of luck when they go head-to-head with around 10 

schools on Wednesday afternoon, presenting their poster idea in the nail-biting live, online final. Priz-

es up for grabs include: First Prize - £3000, Second Prize - £2000 and Third Prize - £1000 – for sup-

porting science-related activities in the winning schools. 

 

Finally, of course, a big shout out to Mrs Shillingford, for spearheading the competition here in school 

and providing the help, mentoring and support required to enter this excellent piece of work.  Good 

luck, team!  We are already very proud of you all. 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

As a PTFA, we welcome the Year 7 families. It has been lovely to meet many of you at our pre-loved uni-

form pop up shops in July and over the holidays.  

 

Sales in the unform shop have been good and we really hope it’s helped many of you source very afforda-

ble uniform. Thanks to some donations at the beginning of term, we’ve been able to help more parents. 

Things are literally flying off the shelf as soon as they are put on. One of our uniform volunteers, Niki, has 

not only juggled settling her second child into year 7 this year, and existing work commitments, but also 

managed to fit in processing many new donations and packaging orders. Huge thanks to Niki! 

 

The donation point is in reception so please send in any good condition, clean uniform as and when you no 

longer need it as it really does help others and enable us to keep the shop going. 

 

Now we have started to get some initial funds raised, we can start to plan some other local activities and 

are looking at some bids etc that we could apply for.  Being part of PTFA is very rewarding. It’s been lovely 

to talk to parents and students at events and we’ve built a lovely, friendly and respectful group of volun-

teers. Please consider if you could offer some time to become part of PTFA. How involved you are is up to 

you. Some come to evening meetings and offer ideas and help us plan, others attend events on the day 

and support that way, others lend their skills such as designing leaflets, help us with a bid application or 

bake cakes!  Some do all of these things because they enjoy the social aspect and reward!  Niki comes in 

during the school day to help us process uniform orders (she would welcome some help!). We share this 

out and work around commitments but it would really be great to welcome a few more members to help 

us! 

 

If you can help, or want to have a conversation, please contact clystvaleptfa@gmail.com 

 

If you’ve not signed up to our PTFA app where you can ask questions of other parents in a supportive envi-

ronment and access our shop please join!  

 

https://classlist.page.link/YrQnejExMBT3b3uEA 

 

Thank you from the PTFA.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7GABR  Phoebe Winsor  

7GDH  Nell Fermor 

7RAT  Theo Hole  

7RJK Lola-Mai Wakeham  

YMRO Logan Gwyther  

7YADA  Penny Mattews  

7YRKE  William Colbourne-Laight  

8GAWO No permission given 

8GLBA  No permission given 

8RKJO Oscar Richards  

8RCMO No permission given  

8YDST  Oscar Nute  

8YIM  Jake Bennett  

9GRTU  

9GTBE Cora Lewis  

9RER Chris Toze  

9RACU  

9YCBO 

9YCFL  Cody Disley  

 10GMNA  

10GJIH Bella Bidder  

10RDFE 

10RGWW  Aiden Smith  

10YGGA  Ewan Darbey  

10YBHA Bea Marshall 

11GCMC  Harley Ewings  

11GSSF  Bradley Crew  

11RBAT  Kate Dearden-Watts  

11RNS  Sam Hop kins  

11YMBR Ellen Somerwill and Lottie 
Williams  

11YCHW Immy Woollam and Zoe Troop  

Y13 Martha Glen 

 

Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        

reward one member of their tutor group for something     

outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 

demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 

what amazing thing they’ve done. 

Reception: 01392 461407 Email: admin@clystvale.org 
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Important Online Safety Notice for Parents and Carers 

We would like to make our school community aware of a concerning issue that has recently come 
to our attention. 

A large group chat has been identified on social media platform WhatsApp, involving young people 
from multiple school settings in Devon. We have been advised that some of the content being 
shared within these groups includes explicit imagery and harmful content. 

We are urging all parents and carers to please speak with their children about the importance 
of online safety and the responsible use of social media. Please encourage children to be open 
and share with you there Social Media usage in particular ensuring your awareness of group mes-
saging. These conversations are vital in helping young people understand the risks and conse-
quences of sharing or viewing inappropriate content online. 

Please be assured that the police are aware of these groups and are currently conducting enquir-
ies. 

For guidance and support on how to talk to your child about online safety, please visit the follow-
ing trusted resources: 

•   ThinkUKnow – Online Safety Advice 
•    NSPCC – Keeping Children Safe Online 



Reporting an Absence 

If your child is absent due to illness or a medical appointment, please report their absence, along with the reason, via the My Child at 

School desktop browser. Alternatively, you can complete the Absence Notification Form using the link below or email : 

studentabsence@clystvale.org. 

 

Absence Notification Form 

If your child is in Year 12 or 13, please report their absence to voyseys@clystvale.org.  

Absences must be reported daily for the duration of your child's absence. 

If you know in advance that your child will be away from school, please inform us at your earliest convenience.   

Additionally, kindly notify us of any lateness or scheduled appointments.  

The school actively follows up on unexplained absences.  If your child is absent for an unauthorised event, the details may be referred 

to the Educational Welfare Service which could result in a fixed penalty notice.  Please be aware that the College may request  

supporting documentation for any absence. 

Typically, work is not provided for students during their absence, as our priority is to ensure they recover fully and return to school as 

soon as possible. 

Lateness 

Attendance is formally recorded twice daily: in the morning at 8:50am and in the afternoon at 2:10pm. It is essential that students are 

prepared to begin their tutor period promptly at 8:50am and are punctual for each subsequent lesson. 

As required by law, registers must be taken in a timely manner, and there are consequences for lateness. Students who arrive after 

registration closes will be marked as late, and those arriving after 9:25am will receive an unauthorised mark. 

If a student is absent without prior notification, we will inform parents/carers as soon as possible if your child has not arrived at school 

in the morning. To ensure prompt communication, parents/carers are strongly encouraged to keep their contact details up-to-date via 

the Bromcom App. 

Attendance is recorded during every lesson to monitor internal truancy and comply with safeguarding regulations. Students are  

required to sign in upon late arrival or sign out if leaving during school hours. Parents/carers must notify the school and provide a valid 

reason for their child's departure. 

No student may leave College without authorisation from staff under any circumstances. 

Students feeling unwell must report to reception and are not permitted to contact parents directly through phone calls, texts, or  

messaging apps to request collection. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their attendance, as research highlights a strong correlation between regular attendance and  

examination success. 

Many medical appointments can often be scheduled in a way that allows students to attend school both before and after their  

appointments. By doing so, they can minimise missed learning opportunities while maintaining high attendance levels.  

We kindly ask parents/carers to ensure that their child attends morning registration, even if a medical appointment is scheduled later 

in the morning. Similarly, where possible, afternoon appointments should be arranged after Period 4, during lunchtime. We also  

encourage students to return to school following lunchtime appointments, if feasible. 

Thank you for your continued support in helping your child achieve maximum attendance and academic success. 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=VViTC4GfxUOlAYHbzz3WeWT5ibQL9NlGpdvvzJYzLkhUQ1Q4VktXUU5MUzM3NFk5QllWUjZVSFM0MS4u


 

What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link  

 

Supporting learning at home | 

Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil     
cases include one pencil, a blue 
pen, a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BROMCOM 

BROMCOM             

     

Please do not address emails, or any replies to Bromcom 

messages, to bromcom@clystvale.org.  

It is an unmonitored mailbox and will not go to anyone. 

Parents/carers need to reply to Bromcom messages via the 
app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the 
staff member who sent the message to you. Or, please 

contact the teacher or admin@clystvale.org. There is also a 

contact form and other details below: 

https://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 

 Thursday 4th September to  Friday 19th December 2025 (half term w/c  Monday 27th October) 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:bromcom@clystvale.org
mailto:admin@clystvale.org
https://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/




 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
  














